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Conference Room A, Second floor of the Cannon Building
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12/14/2006
MEMBERS PRESENT   
Elton M. Murray, Chairman, Professional Member
Roy B. Kemp, Vice-Chairman, Professional Member




Laurence R. McBride, Professional Member


Michael T. Szymanski, Professional Member

DIVISION STAFF/DEPUTY ATTORNEY GENERAL PRESENT


Abby Adams, Deputy Attorney General
James L. Collins, Director, Division of Professional Regulation

Peggy A. Foreit, Administrative Specialist II

MEMBERS ABSENT  




Victor Kennedy







CALL TO ORDER

Mr. Murray called the meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.
REVIEW OF MINUTES

The board reviewed the minutes of the October 19th, 2006 Board Meeting.  Mr. Kemp made a motion to approve the meeting minutes with the amended changes, seconded by Mr. McBride.  The motion was unanimously carried.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Revised Letter to Board of Professional Engineers



Peggy Foreit submitted a revised copy of the letter to the Delaware Board of Professional Engineers.  A meeting is being requested between the boards to discuss engineers sealing

land surveys.  Mr. Murray and 
Mr. Kemp signed the letter on behalf of the board. 
Update to Board on NCEES/State Drainage Testing for October, 2006 and 2007
Peggy Foreit stated that all examination results were received for the Delaware State Drainage Examination.  The candidates will receive notification of the examination scores this week.  The board still is awaiting receipt of the NCEES testing scores. 

Letter of Concern Revision of Statute and Legislative Updates
Mr. Murray stated that since Mr. Schranck was unavailable to discuss statute revisions and legislative updates this would be discussed at the next board meeting.  Mr. Schranck will need to submit a draft copy of the statute change required in order to implement the letter of concern.
Revisions to Application Verification
Mr. Szymanski submitted to the board a draft copy of the verification form that will be used as part of the Professional Land Surveyor Application.  After some discussion by the board members, changes will be made to the font size, the word “total” will be added to line 3 in paragraph one so that it reads “under the total direct supervision of a licensed professional land surveyor”, and the signature on page 1 will read “Name of Licensed Supervisor” instead of “licensed supervisor’s business name”.  Page two changes are to amend the signature section to read “Supervising Professional Land Surveyor” instead of “signature of direct supervisor.” A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, seconded by Mr. McBride to approve the application verification form with the revised changes.  The board unanimously approved.


DAG Legal Update for Complaint# 05-04-06

Ms. Adams stated that Mr. Schranck will report on this complaint at the next scheduled board meeting as she was not aware of the status of the investigation concerning this complaint.
NEW BUSINESS
Propose to Deny Hearing of Carl W. Sweikert
A Propose to Deny Hearing was conducted by the Board on the application for licensure of 

Mr. Carl W. Sweikert.   Mr. Sweikert was not represented by legal counsel and agreed to proceed without legal counsel.  Mr. Sweikert was sworn in and presented testimony on how he received his felony conviction.  Mr. Dennis DiBlasio and Mr. Glenn O. McAllister, representatives from Pennoni Associates, Inc., testifed as character witnesses on the behalf of the applicant.  After deliberation, a motion was made by Mr. McBride to waive 25 Del. C. §2708 (a)(5), seconded by Mr. Kemp. The board unanimously approved.  Mr. Sweikert will be allowed to sit for the DE State Drainage, NCEES Fundamentals of Surveying and NCEES Principles and Practices of Surveying Examinations in April, 2007.







































































Continuing Education
A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski seconded by Mr. Murray to approve the courses listed below for the required Personal Development Hours (PDH’s). The motion was unanimously carried. 

Lorman Business Centers


“Principles of Erosion and Sediment Control – 1.5 PDH’s


“The Turbulent State of Federal Wetlands Jurisdiction” – 1.5 PDH’s


“Smart Growth, Conservation Planning and Open Space” – 1.5 PDH’s


“Does Your Project Violate the Clean Water Act? Phase II Storm 


   Water Regulations and Compliance” – 1.5 PDH’s 


PLS Request for PDH’s


“Situation Ethics and Minimum Standards for Surveyors” – 8 PDH’s
A motion was made by Mr. Szymanski seconded by Mr. Murray to deny the courses listed below for the required Personal Development Hours (PDH’s). The motion was unanimously carried. 

Lorman Business Centers


“Developing a Property Plan - 1.5 PDH’s


“Water Quality Issues Affecting Wastewater Treatment Plants: 2006 

           and Beyond”  – 1.5 PDH’s

“Inverse Condemnation Law” – 1.0 PDH’s






Other Business Before the Board
None






















Public Comment

None


Next Scheduled Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, December 14, 2006 at 8:30 a.m. in Conference Room B, second floor of the Cannon Building, 861 Silver Lake Boulevard, Dover, Delaware.

Adjournment

There being no further business, Mr. Kemp made a motion seconded by Mr. Murray to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was unanimously carried.  The meeting adjourned at 
11:05 a.m.
Respectfully submitted,


Peggy A. Foreit
Administrative Specialist II
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